FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
October 8, 2019
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Tracy Priestner (TP)

Absent:


Also Present:
Tim King (TK)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
9/10 minutes were presented for approval.  BM motioned and KR seconded to accept as presented.  The vote was unanimous in favor with TP abstaining.

Budget:
TK read over his budget memo, which was distributed to the committee, that listed the annual policies.  He is asking departments submit budgets by November 1st.  He is expecting a 3.6% increase in revenue for FY21.  The increases are mostly property taxes with 2.5% in the levy limit and new growth.  Local receipts will increase due to pilots and investment bond interest.  BOS have made very clear recommendations for public safety.  It is unclear if the revenue stream will support it but they are looking to add one police officer and one firefighter.  He is prepared to present a balanced budget nonetheless.  HM was wondering if we could use free cash for OPEB instead of general fund.  TK said we can appropriate free cash for OPEB without affecting the operating budgets.  We are benefiting from the solar farms and are expecting approximately $300k in revenue.  GC said he spoke to Shana about public safety in an email and invited the BOS to speak on it.  He is glad to hear they are on the same trajectory.  TK suggested that maybe they can be hired mid-year FY21.  KAR said last year TK submitted a tremendous 5 year plan, now we are in year 1, has he updated it.  TK said he has and he is waiting to see how the new school funding is going to impact debt service.  KAR said it is never easy to slip two new positions in the budget.  TK said the committee looked at alternative ways to fund positions without severely affecting town finances.  We have medical marijuana facilities in the future and it would be prudent to earmark revenue for public safety.  Have a dedicated revenue stream for public safety.  Some debt will roll off this year but new debt will come on such as the campground.  GC says Fincom has taken a firm stand on public safety and will be a top priority this budget season.  

TK said the BOS were very clear in sticking to the calendar to get information to Fincom on time.  KAR said last year worked well and we need to stick to it.  GC said we don’t want to be cramming at the end.  TK said last year the Treasurer situation hindered our efforts.  

Treasurer’s Update:

KAR said the Treasurer’s office is pretty well done for FY19.  The auditors will be in soon.  With the help of the consultant, July is done and August is done and they are starting on September.  TS asked if we have started a search process for a new Treasurer.  GC said the search committee met this evening.  They have developed a timeline and are working on the job description and ideas for a contract.  KAR said TK presented the job description and the committee made some edits and comments.  He will present it to the BOS for approval and post the position.  They are thinking to meet with candidates in November and December and hire in April when the current Treasurer leaves.  They are trying to avoid a gap.  GC feels there is not a big pod of candidates to choose from and they are trying to approach it to make it more attractive.

Audit Committee:
KAR said the committee met last night but it was not taped due to scheduling.  There are 23 management letter comments they are addressing: 17 Treasurer, 3 Tax Collector.  They met with the Tax Collector, Town Accountant and TK.  They were able to speak to the Auditor by phone.  He is thrilled with the progress we have made.  The Tax Collector is looking at all the recommendations and is planning on meeting with GC on Friday regarding the lockbox.  The biggest concern is the internal control framework of federal grants.  If this is not addressed, it could cause a material weakness and federal grant monies have to have internal controls, i.e. how we use them, apply for them, and account for them.  This is mostly at the schools.  Michelle Orlando, school committee, is going to address this.  TP said that Darrin Ellwell is the grant person at the school.  He has been newly hired.  KAR said this needs to be addressed so we don’t lose much needed grant money.  The committee will meet again in a month.
Other:

GC spoke on the Fincom budget to be presented to TK by November 1st.  The committee felt it looked adequate.  BB moved and TP seconded to forward to TK as presented.  All were in favor.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on November 12th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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